

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services Department of Public Health

250 Washington Street, Boston, MA 02108-4619 617-624-6000 | mass.gov/dph

Maura T. Healey Governor Kiame Mahaniah, MD, MBA Secretary

Kimberley Driscoll Lieutenant Governor Robert Goldstein, MD, PhD
Commissioner

August 13, 2025

Emily B. Kretchmer, Esq. Krokidas & Bluestein LLP 600 Atlantic Ave # 1900 Boston, MA 02210

VIA Email: ekretchmer@kb-law.com

Deferral Action: Notice of Determination of Need - Everest Hospital, LLC

Substantial Capital Expenditure DoN # 23101112-TO

Dear Attorney Kretchmer,

At their meeting of August 13, 2025, the Commissioner and the Public Health Council, acting together as the Department, voted pursuant to M.G.L. c. 111, §51 and the regulations adopted thereunder, to defer the Determination of Need (DoN) application filed by Everest Hospital, LLC, for the Transfer of Ownership of Vibra Hospital of Western Massachusetts – Central Campus, located at 111 Huntoon Memorial Highway, Leicester (Rochdale), Massachusetts 01542, pending receipt of additional information as discussed during the meeting.

The additional information requested by the Public Health Council will be summarized in an addendum to the Staff Report and brought before the PHC for final determination on the Application at a future meeting.

Sincerely,

Dennis Renaud

Dennis Renaud Director Determination of Need Program

cc:

Teryl Smith, Director, Bureau of Health Care Safety and Quality Jaclyn Gagné, Esq., Chief Deputy General Counsel Health Care Licensure Stephen Davis, Director, Division of Health Care Facility Licensure and Certification
Judy Bernice, Division of Health Care Facility Licensure and Certification
Hilary Ward, Health Care Facility Licensure and Certification
Samuel Louis, Office of Health Equity
Jennica Allen, Division of Community Health Planning and Engagement
Elizabeth Maffei, Division of Community Health Planning and Engagement
Katelyn Teague, Division of Community Health Planning and Engagement
Elizabeth Almanzor, Center for Health Information Analysis
Katherine Mills, Health Policy Commission
Tomaso Calicchio, Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Christopher King, Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Emily Williamson, The Center for Health Information and Analysis
Robin Lipson, Executive Office of Aging and Independence
Hai Nguyen, Executive Office of Health and Human Services